Dear Parents/Guardians

You will be pleased to know that our inspection report has now been shared with us and we can now officially
announce that Britannia Community Primary School remains a Good school.

We have included a copy of the report with this letter and do hope that you enjoy reading it. The report itself is
quite short, and written to a very tight word count, but it encapsulates many of the aspects of Britannia

Community Primary School that make us unique.

The children at Britannia are a credit to you all and the Inspector spoke positively about the lovely young people
that attend Britannia who were confident to share their opinions and views about their learning and school.

This is known to be a very challenging inspection framework and we are very pleased with the outcome.
Achieving a Good outcome is something that we should all be very proud of and it is not about one person or a
group of people. This judgement cannot be won or lost on the day. It can only be achieved if high quality teaching
and learning is the order of the day every day. It is for this reason, we are pleased for the team at Britannia, they
really are so hard working and so committed to do the very best they can each day for the children and families
in our community. When the Inspector gave his verbal feedback, prior to publication of the report, he was also
keen to highlight how well the Governing body worked with all staff and behind the scenes to challenge and

support the school.

The next step for our development is exactly what is already included in our school improvement planning and
a small number of subjects need time to embed their newly designed curriculum.

However, OFSTED is only one measure of success - our true measure is that of our children. We do not do what
we do for OFSTED but because we expect our children to have the highest quality of education that prepares
them for the future. The children are at the heart of all we do at Britannia and will we continue to strive to

ensure that every moment in school counts.

Finally, we would like to thank you all for your support. Your kind words and support were much appreciated
during the inspection and the staff were overwhelmed when the Inspector shared the numerous positive
comments he had received with us in school. Hearing how much you and your children appreciate allwe do in
school for the children and the recognition you have for our team adds to the determination for Britannia to be

the best it can be.

Thank you to you all and your wonderful children. We feel very honoured and privileged to be the Head and
Chair at a very special school and we will continue to move our school forward to ensure that every child meets

their full potential.

Yours sincerely
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